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Principal says……. 

Welcome to week 9.  Another successful term at Eskdale School comes to a close.  The students 
have worked hard throughout the term and made the most of the many opportunities on offer.  I 
know that many of them are now ready for a break.   
 
Napier Digi Awards: The judges have announced the finalists for the Napier Digi-Awards 
competition.  Congratulations to the following students who will go to the awards ceremony at the 
Municipal Theatre in week 1 of next term: 
Animations 
Lee Musson      Year 7/8  Jail Break….Sort of 
James Moffat, Lee Musson  Year 7/8  The Mad Experiment 
 
Photography 
Rylee Hill     Year 5/6  Icy Tramp 
Millie Nicholls    Year 5/6  Bike Rack 
Skye Wright     Year 7/8  Caught in the Deep 
Abby Moule     Year 7/8  Night Sprite 
Charlee Spotswood    Year 7/8  Morning Mist 
Graphic Design 
Kaes Robson, Isaac Bennett  Year 1/2  Keep Active 
Leon Roborgh    Year 3/4  Don’t Litter 
William Knowles     Year 5/6  Respect Each Other 
 
Movie 
Mac Fan-Robertson, Zac Milford, 
Jaap Hanse, Noa Salonius   Year 1/2  Sorry, excuse me 
Neve Russell, Kadaj Dixon-Macfarlane, 
Billy McArdle, Ella Duckmanton,  
Emma Brain, Noa Salonius  Year 1/2   Don’t Steal Food 
 
Logan Grant, Amelia Roborgh,  
Poppet Taylor, Bean Taylor, 
Kaysha Kilby, Maddi Whitehead,  
Aiden Wakeham, Sasha Taylor  Year 1/2  The Helpful Lion 
 
Jac Dalton, Olivia Knowles, 
Leah Hay     Year 5/6   Trapped 
Olivia Knowles, Leah Hay, Shenell May, 
Freddy Beekmans, Millie Nicholls,  
Rylee Hill     Year 5/6  Be buddies not bullies 
 
Eskridge Carpark and Driveway:  We have received a complaint from the Eskridge Residents 
Society about School Parents and Supporters parking in their carpark and obstructing their 
driveway.  They believe this causes a potential Health and Safety risk and request that people 
stop parking in their carpark and across their driveway. 
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Hawkes Bay Cross Country Champs:   
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On 

Wednesday we had a large group of students compete at the Hawkes Bay Cross Country Champs 
at the Regional Sports Park in Hastings.  The students gave it their all and achieved some 
awesome results against the best Hawkes Bay could offer!  It was a great way to draw the cross 
country season to an end. Final results are below (Actual placings for those who got given them): 
 
Year 3 Girls    Year 3 Boys  Year 4 Girls   Year 4 Boys  Year 5 Girls 
Breeze  Albie   Sophie 3rd  Reuben  Tia 7th 
Ruby   Carter   Tegan 5th     Lilley L 11th 
Georgie  Jack H   Jamie 10th 
      Makayla 
Year 5 Boys  Year 6 Girls  Year 6 Boys  Year 7 Girls  Year 7 Boys 
Mattias  Shenell  William 13th  Charlotte 5th  Angus 
   Lily H   Daniel   Issy 13th   
      Harris   Tyla 15th  
      Riley   Olivia 16th 
Year 8 Girls  Year 8 Boys 
Mollie 13th  Nate 7th 
Maria   Nicholas 
Skye   Joel 
   Ryan 
For more cross country images 
go to the sports section of our 
new school website: 
http://www.eskdale.school.nz 

I hope you all manage to get a bit 
of time over the holidays to relax 
and have a break with your 
children.  Look forward to seeing 
you all again next term. 
Tristan  
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Lost property box is full again. Can parents please do an inventory 

of their child’s clothing and check lost property. All items in lost property will be 
disposed of at the end of week 1 term 4 
 

Dates to Remember  

10 Oct   Term 4 commences 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 
 

Room Pupil’s Name For... 

Kotare Rico Harrison Learning all his colour words and trying hard at reading time. 

Rhiannon Jones Being a keen learner who is always up for a challenge! 

 
Tui 

Lola Brown Lola is a very hard worker! She is making tremendous progress in all areas of 
her learning! Well done!  

Amelia Roborgh  Amelia has learnt how to use punctuation effectively in her writing! Keep up 
the fantastic story writing, Amelia. Well done!  

 
Kea 

Ruby Kenah Staying focused at writing time and writing  amazing stories. 

Jackson Hiko-Taunoa Using your phonics knowledge to figure out tricky words when reading! Tino 
Pai!  

Zac Milford Being a kind and helpful member of our class with awesome self-control. 

 
Korimako 

Eliza  Anderson Your independence and persistence have made this a wonderful learning 
term.  Thanks helper!! 

Loki  Taylor Your superman talents are flying through , a great learning term. 

 
Ruru 

Holly Savage Wow! What an incredible term you’ve had! Everything you touch is turning 
to gold! 

Tegan Anderson You are flying Tegan and there is no stopping you! Super duper reading 
comprehension results! 

Ruru Liam Kaye We are so proud of how hard you have worked to achieve your goals! 
Awesome reading results Liam! 

 
Kokako 

Eva Hrustinsky Striving hard for excellence and always doing it with a smile. 

Mac Matheson Making awesome progress with his written language. 

 
Toroa 

Sophie Bryant Being a positive, self-motivated member of the Toroa Team 

Daniel Moule Offering thoughtful contributions to our group reading discussions 

 
Hihi 

Taryn Hayes Having fantastic self-management skills 

Mattias Brock-Smith Super improvement with his spelling. 

 
Kereru 

Ruby Raphael Excellent improvement in vocal skills 

Isla Bremner Being an awesome keyboard accompanist at our Year ⅞ open night 

 
Karearea 

Flynn Frame A focused worker. 

Mollie Lord Ensuring her reading comprehension answers are specific and detailed. 

 

                                        

 
   



 CAMP FUNDRAISER -RAFFLE RESULTS 
 
Thank you to all Year 7 and 8 parents for 
their donations for the Grocery Raffle. 
Drawn last night and taking out our top 
prize was Bev Roberts, with Christine 
Hay taking second prize. 
Thanks to all of our community for 
supporting the school camp fundraiser 
for our seniors! 
 
 

 

Skills for Success by Isla Bremner 

Deborah Burnside, Actor and Author might have been one of our most inspirational Skills for Success 
speakers yet. She gave us an amazing list of tips for success: 
 

 Just do stuff! You won't get anywhere if you don't. 
 Practice! That’s how you get better at things. 
 Love it! Make sure you're enjoying what you're doing or there is no point in doing it.  
 Accept feedback! You have to be prepared to fail. 
 Do your best! All the time every day. 
 Have a positive attitude! If you can dream it, you can do it. 
 Focus! Keep your mind on what you want to do. 
 Give it your best shot! If you do that you can’t fail. 
 Ask for help! Never be afraid to ask for help, what’s the worst that could happen? 
 Just begin! A great piece of advice given to Deborah by famous Joy Cowley. 

 
This year Deborah auditioned for the play Mary Poppins which will be shown next year in Napier. Deborah 
wasn't afraid to tell us about it even though she knew she might not get the part. She had asked a great piano 
player to come and play for her so she can practice her singing, and he happily agreed. Her husband brought 
in a piece of wood for her so she can practice her tap dancing, and he is supporting her as much as he can 
as well. Deborah is also a published author with several books, her first book the editors loved but returned 
to her and said that they would be happy to publish it if she rewrote it in first person, Deborah was annoyed, 
she had spent years writing this book and now she had to rewrite it! But Deborah didn’t give up, she rewrote 
the book and it was published. Deborah was a great speaker and an inspiration to us all and I know her tips 
will definitely help us to be successful. 

 

SPORT NEWS  
HB U13 rep hockey - best of luck to Joel Dallas and Nicholas Olsen who will be playing their tournament in 
Palmerston North and Mollie Lord who will be playing in Stratford.  
 

SPORT RESULTS  
 

MINIBALL 
Eskdale Cavs –awesome game to finish the term winning 36-9 against Port Patriots. Players of the day 
were The Whole Team. Olivia Knowles awesome shooting and position under the goal!! William 
Knowles –fantastic passing and awesome support play!! George Stilwell –awesome defence!! Riley 
Osborne – awesome rebounds!! Harris Matheson –awesome work up and down the court on both 
defence and offence!! Up to division 2 next term!! Awesome job team!! 
HOCKEY 
Friday the 16th the Eskdale year 7&8 hockey team faced Central Seniors we lost 4-0. Daniel Olsen and 
Esmerelda Jobbins were player of the day. That was our last game thankyou to all family and friends that 
came and supported us!!! We finished up 2nd in our division which is awesome. Well done to Thomas 
Foster who got players player and overall player of the season for being our super goalie. 
Congratulations to Emily Pollock and Kenzie Lord for getting most improved players of the season. A big 
thankyou to our wonderful coach Ginny Olsen, manager Sarah Bremner and ref Jack Olsen. 
Nicholas Olsen 



EnviroMatters     

 
 
 

 

 
Well done to Mollie Lord, whose report on our Waste Free Days was published in the latest Enviroschools 
Hawkes Bay newsletter. This report featured in our last school newsletter. 
 
Many thnks to the wonderful team of parents who worked between showers last Friday to help our Year 3 & 
4 students landscape the area around our House Trees. It really looks fantastic! Also, thank you to Eddie 
for helping get the roof on our Bug Motel! We are very excited about this project! 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Two weeks ago the senior Enviro extension group planted 
90 native trees in the area surrounding the bottom field 
and playground, our effluent dispersement field. We 
worked in pairs and planted replacement trees in areas 
where there was a gap. We started by taking the plants 
out of the growing bags and then we dug holes for the 
plants, after we planted them we watered them with worm 
tea and water. If you 
would like to have look 
at them, you are 
welcome to go ahead 
and take a look but 
please do not cross the 
fence. 

On behalf of our school we would like to say a big thank you to Hawke’s 
Bay Regional Council for granting our school a $500 LEAF (Local 
Environmental Action Fund) grant to go towards the native plants. We 
would also like to thank Marie from Plant Hawkes Bay for growing and 
supplying our amazing new trees. We really appreciate your help! Thank 
you! We would also like to thank our worm warriors for preparing the 
worm tea for us to use to give our trees a good start. 
 
Maria and Amelia 
 
 Exciting News!  - Look who is coming to visit Eskdale School!  

                                                                                                            
We have managed to secure a 
visit from renowned 
Entomologist, Ruud Kleinpaste, 
on October 13th ( Week 1, Term 
4) Ruud will work with some of 

the staff to further develop our teaching in, about 
and for, the Environment. He will also spend some 
time with the children, further inspiring them in their 
insect interests. 



Juicies for sale next term  
 Thursdays @ $1 each 

proceeds to EFS Vision projects 
 

PTA NEWS 

 
Fundraiser –Targa NZ Car Rally 
We have been given the opportunity to make $750 for the PTA by supplying 14 volunteers to help 
Marshall the Targa NZ car rally on 16th October. Times would be roughly 7.30am until 1.30pm. 
 
I have lots more info for anyone who is keen.  Sounds like an awesome opportunity to make a 
quick $750 for our kids’ school. 
Phone or txt 021355341. Leanne 
Market Day  
Market Day is fast approaching and we currently looking for 2 people to manage the running of the 
school café in the soccer rooms this year. We do have a list of people keen to help in the café but 
we still need someone to manage the coordination of this. If you are interested or wish to know 
more please txt Leanne on 021 355 341 or email eskdalepta@gmail.com.  
We will be holding a second-hand stall again at market day this year. Last year this raised $1100. 
If you are planning a clean out in the next couple of months please bring your items to the school 
office or liaise direct with Angela Beamish-White ange@pixelbook.co.nz or 836 7470.  
Pimp my ride raffle 
Tickets will be coming home early next term. Watch this space to score a pimped ride to school! 

 

COMMUNITY 

A Community Resilience Workshop is being held on Saturday 15th October at 1pm at the 
Eskview Rugby Clubrooms, Petane Domain.  The purpose of this meeting is to bring together 
people who live, work or have a connection to Bay View, Eskdale, Whirinaki and Tangoio, to talk 
about the local hazards and how they might affect us.   

 
We live in a region that has multiple hazards that could occur at any time.  In an emergency we 
may initially have limited help from outside the area, so it is important that we understand what 
could happen and how we could look after ourselves and each other in an emergency.  Please 
come along to find out more, and encourage others to join us as well. 
 
Hi, I am a local with 20 years cleanaing experience, excellent references and police 
checked. If you don’t have time to clean your home, I can help you! Phone Trena 027 
6749019 

 

 NAPIER SUMMERSET FOOD & CRAFT FAIR on Saturday 8th October 9.30am 
 Summerset in the Bay   79 Merlot Drive   Greenmeadows, Napier 
Come along and enjoy a mixture of our residents own handmade wares and stalls from local community 
and businesses.  St John ambulance will also be on site.  cake stall, sausage sizzle, Devonshire Tea, 
original art works & craft by our own talented residents, second hand book store, plant stall and garage 
sale.    
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Kids Tennis Lessons 
Eskview Tennis Club in conjunction with SIMON WINTER Professional Tennis (NZ) Ltd is offering junior 
tennis coaching in term 4. 
These lessons run for 7 weeks and will be held at the Eskhills Residents Court kindly provided by the 
Eskhills residents whilst the Eskview Club courts are undergoing resurfacing.  Children will be grouped 
appropriate to their ability and age. 
Class times - Thursday from 3.30pm 
If interested please contact Angela 0273371169 or ange@pixelbook.co.nz 
 

Bay City Gym would like to invite Eskview School family and friends to come and try a class 
and/or gym workout during the month of September.  We have new Les Mills classes launching 
plus we have a new product called Fitness on Demand which are virtual classes members can do 
in their own time.  Owned and operated by Bay View locals, Hamish and Chrissy Newall.  We 
understand how busy family life, work and other commitments can be and do our best to cater for 
everyone’s individual health and fitness needs.  Please give Chrissy a call or pop in and take a 
look at the newly renovated, spacious Bay City Gym. 
 
HOUSE FOR SALE - 44a Le Quesne Road 

4 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, huge section, fully refurbished.  Open home Sunday 1.00-1.30pm.  Ph 
02102220387 

 

Kelly Sports Holiday Program 

“Kelly Sports will be running the Holiday Programme from the 26th Sept - 7th 
October 2016. Offering a great mixture of sporting and craft activities the 
programme offers something for everyone. Prices start from $35 per day, with 
family discounts and full week specials available. The program is OSCAR 
accredited so WINZ subsidies are available. For more information please 
visit www.kellysports.co.nz or alternatively please contact us 
at hb@kellysports.co.nz or on 06 843 4219” 

 

NAPIER CITY ROVERS FOOTBALL SKILLS PROGRAMME -MONDAY 3 - THURSDAY 6 
OCTOBER 2016 
Monday- Wednesday 9.00am - 3.00pm Thursday 9.00am - 12.00pm 
Napier City Clubrooms Park Island with Senior coaches and players from Napier City Rovers 
$80.00 per child or two or more player family $75.00 per child 
Registration forms: AVAILABLE FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 
 
 
Winter School Holiday Programme 

Napier libraries have a wide range of free kids’ programmes taking 
place during the winter holidays, including Drawing Comics with 
illustrator Craig Phillips; a ‘Zine Workshop with ‘zine aficionado 
Murtle Chickpea; and stories and crafts for the younger kids. 

Go to http://www.napierlibrary.co.nz/children/school-holidays/ for 
dates, times, age ranges, and more information, or pick up a flyer from the Napier or Taradale library. 
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Maths is Fun! 

Maths is Fun will be back at the Napier Library these October holidays.  

This is a free program for years 1 to 8 that encourages children to have 
fun with number skills, increases confidence in maths, and shows how 
mathematical concepts are used in everyday life.  

There are four levels of Maths is Fun: years 1 — 2; years 3 — 4: years 5 — 6; and years 7 — 8. 
Sessions will be held at different times from Monday the 3rd of October through to Thursday the 6th 
of October.  

Parents interested in signing their children up for Maths is Fun can do so at the Napier Library 
children’s department from Monday the 12th of September. Places are limited. For more 
information, contact Matthew or Jessie on 834 4141. 

 

 
 
Drama Holiday Program. October 5/6/7. Havelock North. Join us as we make a play in just 
three days! Program includes a visit to the Spiegel tent. For more information: 
http://thedramaworkshop.co.nz/play-on/ 
Classes opening in Napier. We have two classes opening in Napier in term four! A primary 
class for yrs 3-6 and secondary class for yrs 9 & 10. For more information: 
http://thedramaworkshop.co.nz/play-on/ 
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